 SEQ CHAPTER \h \r 1
[image: image1.wmf]
“F Y I” 


MARCH 2007
 The March meeting of the executive committee was held in the Guild office on March 21 and was attended by Lois Kirkup, Janet Hunter, Gord Holder, Debbie Cole, Joanne Schnurr, Tony Cote, Terry Garner and Claude L’Ecuyer.  Nancy Noel, Marc Laurin, Jordan Juby and Don Smith did not attend.

 The first General Membership meeting of 2007 was held in the Conference Centre of the Ottawa Citizen on March 21.  Delegates for 2007 to the TNG Sector Conference and CWA Convention scheduled for July 2007 in Toronto were elected at the membership meeting.  The ONG plans to send its full complement of delegates to both meetings.  TNG Sector Conference delegates are: Debbie Cole, Gord Holder, Janet Hunter, Lois Kirkup and Nancy Noel; alternate delegate is Tony Cote.  CWA Convention delegates are Lois Kirkup and Debbie Cole.  

 DLR Bargaining Update: Although a number of negotiating meetings were held with the employer throughout 2006, no new agreement was reached.  The ONG/DLR contract expired November 17, 2005.  Because the parties have been unable to successfully conclude contract negotiations, the Guild requested that our lawyer file for contract conciliation with the Quebec Minister of Labour.  A meeting of the parties is scheduled for April 5, 2007.

 ONG, Local 30205 representatives to the TNG Canada/CWA spring National Representative Council meeting in Toronto April 13-15, 2007 are Lois Kirkup, Gord Holder, Janet Hunter, Debbie Cole and Tony Cote.

 Members should note that the application deadline for this year’s CWA Joe Beirne Scholarships is March 31, 2007.  Details and information on available scholarships can be found under the “Awards / Scholarships” heading on the TNG Canada website at www.tngcanada.org.  Information will also be posted on Guild bulletin boards about the 2007 OFL Labour Honour Roll Scholarships.  Forms are available at www.ofl.ca, or from a Guild steward or the ONG office; deadline for receipt of scholarship applications by the OFL is May 31, 2007.

 As per Article 10 (Vacations) of the ONG / Ottawa Citizen contract, the company will post application lists for employees’ first three weeks of vacation by April 1, and Guild members should submit their 2007 vacation requests to their supervisor by April 15. 

Article 10.3 of the contract reads:  Application lists for employees’ first three weeks of vacation time shall be posted by 1 April of each year on the appropriate Guild bulletin board in all departments. In the event of conflicting applications, seniority based on total length of service, shall prevail in all applications submitted prior to 15 April.  On 20 April, the interim vacation list so arranged shall be posted, as will application lists for employees’ fourth, fifth and sixth weeks of vacation.  In the event of conflicting applications concerning these vacation weeks only, seniority shall prevail on all applications submitted prior to 27 April.  On 1 May, the vacation list so arranged shall be posted.  No employee shall be required to apply for vacation time by any set date, provided such employee is willing to waive seniority rights.

Guild members are also reminded that they are generally expected to use up all of their current vacation entitlement each and every year.

....over

 The next joint meeting of the ONG / Ottawa Citizen Pay Equity committee has been postponed for a couple of months.

 ONG donations:
•In response to a strike appeal from the Ontario Federation of Labour, the Guild sent a strike donation to OPSEU Local 361, on strike against Kennedy House Youth Services in Ajax, ON. 

•In response to an appeal for strike financial support from TNG-CWA, the Guild made a strike donation to the Toledo Guild, Local 34043 Locked Out Worker Relief Fund.  The Toledo members have been in contract negotiations with the Toledo Blade for over a year now, and were illegally locked out by their employer in August 2006.

•The ONG sent a donation to The Newspaper Guild Freedom Award Fund in response to a request for donations from TNG-CWA.  The Annual Newspaper Guild-CWA Freedom Award Fund banquet will be held in Washington on May 3rd, which is World Press Freedom Day.

 “Congratulations” & “Condolences”
•Donation to Alzheimer Society of Ottawa in memory of Eileen Ardley, mother of Nancy Ladouceur (Citizen/RS&S).

•Donation to The Perley & Rideau Foundation in memory of Earl Brennan, father-in-law of Nancy Noel (Citizen/Financial Services).

•Donation to Ontario Heart & Stroke Foundation in memory of Earl James Etue, father-in-law of Carol Anne Meehan (CTV Ottawa).

•Basket to Charlie Greenwell (CTV Ottawa) - retirement.

•Flowers to Zev Singer (Citizen/Editorial) - surgery.

•Basket to Danny LaPlante (Citizen/RS&S) - surgery.

•Congratulations to Guild members Paula McLaughlin and Jackie Beingessner, Citizen page designers, recently honoured with Society for News Design awards.  Paula received an Award of Excellence in the category of Feature design pages, and an Award of Excellence in the category of Feature design sections.  Jackie won an Award of Excellence in the category Feature design page.  

•The Ottawa Citizen was the sole Canadian recipient of an international online journalism award from the Society of News Design.  The Best of New Media Design Competition honoured the Citizen’s Remembrance Day package titled “Ottawa Remembers”, which included interactive multimedia components.  Several Guild newsroom members were involved with the Remembrance Day project: Andrea Sirman (site design and production); Dave Dutton (videography); Bruno Schlumberger (photography); Tony Atherton (writing); Paul Gessell (audio slide show tour); Doug Fischer (slide show and written composition); Suzanne Ma (writing).  Ottawa Remembers won the Society for News Design honour for the month of November.

•The Ottawa Citizen special project on Alzheimer’s disease has been awarded a second honour for excellence in journalism.  The eastern branch of the Ontario Association of Social Workers named the six-part series “The Insidious Fog: A Journey into Alzheimer’s” winner of the Joan Gullen Award for excellence in reporting on social issues.  The Gullen Award is named after an Ottawa Social worker who helped build many social services organizations during her three decades in the field.  Congratulations again to Citizen newsroom staffers involved with the Alzheimer’s project: Andrew Duffy, Shelley Page, Bruce Ward, Julie Oliver, Anita Murray, Mike Shahin, Jordan Juby, Dennis Leung and Rob Cross, and City Editor Rob Warner.

[image: image2.wmf]•Congratulations to four Guild Citizen writers who were nominated on March 9 for National Newspaper Awards.  Citizen military specialist David Pugliese received two nominations, in beats and in politics.  His nomination in the Politics category is for a series tracing the decision to commit Canadian troops to the Kandahar war zone in Afghanistan.  Associate business editor James Bagnall and reporter Glen McGregor are nominated in the business category for stories about the $146-million fraud case at the Department of National Defence.  Alex Hutchinson (intern reporter) was nominated for sports writing for a story on the hardships facing Kenyan marathon runners enticed to compete in Canada.  The National Newspaper Awards, given annually by the Canadian Newspaper Association, will be handed out in Winnipeg on May 11.
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